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VCHS Parent Advisory Council Meeting

Monday January 18, 2021
6:30 PM Virtual

People & Land Acknowledgement
We acknowledge that we are on Treaty 6 territory and the traditional homeland of the Métis Nation. These are the meeting grounds, gathering place, and travelling route to the Cree, Nakota Sioux, Dene, Saulteaux, Blackfoot, and Métis. We acknowledge all the many First Nations, Métis, and Inuit whose footsteps have marked these lands for centuries.
Attendance – Laurel Driedger, Dawn Ionetz, Rod Leatherdale, Holly Warawa, Amie Weleschuk, Sabrina Komarniski, Elli Hansen, Mandy Rudyk, Cathie Zwarich; Deniene Zaseybida

Parents: Mandy, Jody, Dawn, Laurel, Amie
Staff: Rod, Sabrina, Holly, Elli, Cathie
Trustee: Randy Footz absent
Others: Minute taker is Deniene Zaseybida
1. Call to order 
Chair: Laurel Driedger
 called meeting to order Time: 6:30 pm. 
2. Review of the Agenda
Reviewed- Agenda acceptance implied. no formal motion made to accept as presented. 

3. Approval of the Minutes
Review of November 23, 2020 minutes; note under trustee report to check numbers—not able to check at this time as Trustee member not present to confirm. You can check numbers on school website under parent council tab.

  


Motion: Laurel motion to accept. Dawn seconded. Motion carried.
4. Old Business
Laurel asked if there were any further items-no additional items brought forward by group. 



5. Principal’s Report – Principal Rod Leatherdale

Review of 2020-2021 fees and process for setting next year’s fees.
Rod to provide report list and be attached to these minutes. 


November saw youth between at home and school; some families who returned were not ready to come back and are not considered at home schooling; students seem happy to return in general.

-fundraising for Grad-BP, discount cards (we earn half so 700 hundred cards is $7000 in fundraising)

-grad photos are done and hoodies are in; it is unclear what Grad will look like this year.


COVID Protocol Update-in school protocol has not changed; team at district level provides cleaning and communication support. Things move along very quickly. First case last week and VCHS is not doing anything different from other schools. 


Diploma and Final exams-school is obligated to provide exams for each student and parents can decide to write or not to write up to the date of exam. Question posed was: Are U of A students discriminated against if they don’t write the exam? The Principle at St. Mary’s indicated that they had student(s) who had early acceptance in the Faculty of Engineering at the U of A and they received a letter indicating they must have written exams for marks to be valid. The post-secondary institution needed to rescind that letter, as it is an unfair practice if they don’t follow the information on their own website. Students are encouraged to visit post-secondary websites for information. The Faculty has since rescinded the letter they had issued.  Parents are encouraged to bring forward any further issues they encounter. 

Are our students writing exams? Yes and no. The assessment that teachers use, is the process of gathering evidence and inform on learning and reporting. Most will have final exams, some might not. If parents have questions, please follow up with Teacher and or reach out to Holly and Rod. 


Parent-student teacher interview-typically grade 7 Teachers are booked solid with a lot of interest. As High School grades continue, attendance seems to taper. Rod would like to see numbers of parents attending go up again and see more of it. They are doing over the phone meetings and not video meetings, as the phone is more reliable. Video was not being used, as technology found to be ineffective at times due to technical difficulties. Feedback was positive and it was spread out over more days to allow for flexibility. Teachers have to be out of the school by 5:30 pm due to protocols. Feb. 10, 2021 there will be a 6:00 pm virtual open house. This will be used to showcase what the school has available and  it is well equipped. A video will be put together and shown and then will open up to meeting parent and students. 


Results review-every year Principles and Assistant Principles prepare a report that is available and is then reviewed with similarly structured schools (7 to 12) and they go through results of PATs, parent surveys, programming and  areas that need work with the board are reviewed.  It is an opportunity to ask questions from/to other schools, Trustees and Superintendent.  They use the school education plan as the corner stone of school practice and do get the opportunity to listen to other schools. Typically the parent council vice chair/chair does sit in. Sabrina sat in. Rod will be looking at taking in the results review and we are in the third year of the school education plan. New plan will be under development in the spring and they will be looking for parent involvement. Provincial goals are incorporated and strategies. 

Athletics-all programs are on hold and it is assumed that athletics will be over for the year. There might be late year involvement. These decisions are made at a district level. We do keep in touch with the Catholic school as well on this matter.


Facilities Update-office reno is complete. Handicap access door is looking to have it moved to main entrance. Request put in to assess ramp as well. These items will be reviewed in the future. Library did move. We are hoping to get the move done this year and are hoping to access funds this year if possible. Vegreville Outreach program is being absorbed by VCHS next year. Funding for program and rules has changed and will allow for this to happen. The alternative would be that Vegreville would lose the Outreach program if not absorbed by the school. There is a very close relationship with Outreach program and we are hoping that when students see the options that are available they might want to attend. They want to accommodate Outreach program and it will take over the current staff room. They can have their own door off the east entrance. Staff room will go across the hall and take over a portion of the previous library space. Students will be safely supervised. 

School Fee Process-Parents want predictability and stability in regards to school fees. Rules around fees are clear and rigid. Accountability is high. When the school charges a fee it must be used for its intended purpose only. If the fee is not used for its intended purpose, it must be refunded. Q2 is under review and refunds may be issued. In December a notice was sent discussing fees and fee schedule is available on the website. The full schedule is posted. Feedback will be taken and shared at March meeting with Parents. School boards, GOA and schools are more aware of effect of fees on families. This year sport team fees, when children want to try out for a team, the parents are sent a notice of the fees. Full disclosure will be given to parents regarding fees and changes to fees. A proposal can be submitted to the board for review. Fees are about cost and cost recovery. Examples-construction material costs. Different categories.

1. Field trips-substitute costs of in school presenters; can’t put in T-shirts; Meals and snacks can’t be charged; 

2. Alternative program fees-VCHS does not have these

3. Extra circular fees-clubs, teams, sports (largest fees-ASWA, tournaments, can’t charge for sports equipement; honorarium for volunteers, clothing- can charge for referees, travel, etc. 

4. Optional course fees-maintenance costs on equipement; band equipment, consumable supplies, field trips; can’t charge for equipment replacement, photocopying, 
No lunch supervision. No fitness room fees. 
Yes student union fees-cougar council will come up with a plan for the remainder of the year. Limitations to get them together. Grad fee is right now $100ish. To cover gown, cap and in general they are trying to bring down the cost of banquet decorating and other expenses. This is a significant financial piece. 

Non-circular travel such as ski trips, band trips. The band has the VMPA Vegreville Music Parents Association to help fundraise for cost of trips. 


Laurel asked-what do you do with students who cannot afford these fees? 

Rod-we can’t supplement athletics but we do have Kid Sport in the community. They cannot waive fees for expensive options. The school does not have the funding from Alberta Education for this purpose. Families can apply to the process to waive fees for bussing and other fees (not option courses). The school tries to bring down fees any way they can. For example –wood for construction (they used pallets in junior high). Same for foods class-significant costs—fashion used recycled materials.

Each year the school is faced with families who do not pay fees and are in default. This comes out of the school budget. This year VCHS had $9000 in unpaid fees. 

Survey will be sent out-it will address 3 areas. Entire school population will receive survey this week. 
6.  Trustee Update: 
Trustee Randy Footz is absent, therefore report not provided at this time. Update to be shared at next meeting. Rod did mention Feb. 3, there will be an online cost meeting. 
7. Teacher report: 

Elli- mental health initiatives include: Orange shirt day, mental health day, bullying awareness. Vegreville insurance gave a donation for mental health care packages or select families. In health 9-MHCB (mental Health capacity building) came in; Bell let’s talk is happening next week; February 24th is pink shirt day-random acts of kindness; wanting to gather a list of students to do a mindfulness exercise; in May there is mental health week.
8. Student Council report: 

Nothing to update at this time. Next meeting we should have a report. Getting students together has been challenging.  
9.  New Business: 
Nothing at this time.
                                                                                      

10.  Next Meeting(s): 
March sometime. Rod to confirm the date. It would be the second last Monday of each month. 
11.   Adjourn: Meeting adjourned 7:45pm.

Motion: Deniene motioned to adjourn. Sabrina seconded. Motion carried. 
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